STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 

November 16, 2017
Time: 

10:30 a.m.
Location: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

Members 
Present:
Michael Kastner, Chair

Michael Bowersox, Board Member
Richard J. Small, Board Member
Gregory Schott, Board Member

Joseph Radtka, Board Member
Absent: 
Keith Horton, Board Member
Richard Bowers, Board Member
DLLR 
Officials & 
Staff Present:
Robin Bailey, Executive Director
Sloane Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General  
Raquel M. Meyers, Administrative Officer
OTHERS 
PRESENT:  
Diane Kastner, MDPHCC
Dick Wagner, J. Richard Wagner, PE, LLC 
CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Michael Kastner, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:49 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA 

Upon Mr. Scott’s Motion, and Mr. Small’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the proposed agenda without corrections.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on November 16, 2017. Upon Mr.   Small’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, and the Board unanimously approved the minutes without corrections. 

PLUMBING COMPLAINTS

Mr. Radtka’s presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee:
Investigation 


Closed 


 

 
Plum-170082 

 
Plum-170083

Plum-170086 


Plum-180025

Plum-180003


Plum-180027
Plum-180004



Plum-180010

Plum-180020
Plum-180026

Upon Mr. Small’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Complaint Committee report.  
CONTINUING EDUCATION COMMITTEE
Mr. Kastner stated that Mr. Bowers is recovering from surgery will not be present today to give an update. Mr. Schott stated that he did not get an opportunity to discuss a follow up with Mr. Bowers.  Mr. Kastner stated that he wishes Mr. Bowers a speedy recovery and would like this topic to be tabled until the next scheduled meeting.                   
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for October, 2017: 

            Plumber

     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	3
	3
	0
	100%

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	30
	10
	20
	33%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	0
	0
	0
	0%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	17
	7
	10
	41%

	                              TOTAL
	50
	20
	30
	40%


Ms. Bailey reported that 50 candidates were tested in October, 20 passed, 30 failed with a 40% passing rate. Since January 2017, the passing rate is 33%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 36%.  There are currently 13,103 active licensees. 
OLD BUSINESS

a. Underground Utilities
Mr. Bowersox presented the Board with photographs for review.  He believes an engineer should extend the sewer water taps.  He reported that has spoken to several counties from local jurisdictions regarding this matter.  He has not found any office claiming jurisdiction.  As long as there is new construction, Mr. Bowers suggested this problem will exist.  Mr. Small stated that the Public Service Commission does not have jurisdiction over this issue.  The Board does not have jurisdiction over this matter.  Mr. Radtka asked Mr. Bowersox how he would like to see the situation resolved.  Mr. Radtka stated that Anne Arundel County has begun moving the cleanout onto private property and making the homeowner responsible and that Baltimore City has been doing it this way for many years.  Mr. Radtka further stated that he could look into this situation in Anne Arundel County, but does not know what the Board can do to get involved.  Mr. Schott stated that the public right-away should be considered. Mr. Bowersox stated that there is an easement of 20 feet, but utilities are being dug through in these situations onto the property line.  Mr. Kastner stated that he wants the Board to consider an extension to discuss this topic further.  He requested to table this topic to the next scheduled meeting.              
b. MPMIA December Meeting  
Ms. Bailey stated that correspondence was received by Larry Schuyler dated October 2, 2017, regarding the Maryland Plumbing and Mechanical Inspector’s Association (MPMIA) December meeting. At the October 19, 2017, Board meeting, Mr. Bowers, Mr. Schott, and Mr. Radtka agreed to attend this event.   Mr. Kastner and Mr. Small also stated they will be in attendance. Ms. Bailey stated that a quorum will require that she disclose this event on the Plumbing Board website.     

c. Gas Training Policy
Mr. Radtka stated to the Board that he does not have an update regarding gas training policy at this time.  Mr. Schott stated that the Committee will have an update for the Board in January, 2018.  Mr. Kastner stated to Ms. Bailey to keep this topic on the agenda.  Ms. Bailey referred to Ms. Meyers to add this topic to the agenda for the January 18, 2018, Board meeting. 
d. No Lead Saddles 

Mr. Kastner stated that he would like to follow up on correspondence received by an anonymous individual concerned about no-lead saddles on August 9, 2017. The individual is concerned about a company in Martinsburg, WV that is allegedly selling brass service saddles in Allegany County. He has requested that the Board look into this matter.  At the August 17, 2017 Board meeting, Counsel suggested that this would likely be a matter for the Complaint Committee and advised informing this individual that he can file a complaint with the Board, and that the Board refrain from further discussion of this matter in a public meeting. Ms. Bailey stated that she had emailed this individual to file a formal complaint. There has been no response to date from this individual to move forward with this process.           

NEW BUSINESS

No New Business was offered. 
CORRESPONDENCE
No Correspondence was offered. 

COUNSEL’S REPORT

Counsel stated that she had no report to offer this month.  She wished DLLR staff, the public, and Board members a happy Thanksgiving! 
CHAIR’S REPORT 
Mr. Kastner stated that he had no report to offer.  He wished DLLR staff, the public and Board members a happy Thanksgiving! 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Ms. Bailey stated that she had no report to offer.  She informed the Board that Mr. Horton had been recently released from the hospital. She wished Mr. Bowers and Mr. Horton a speedy recovery. She wished DLLR staff, the public and Board members a happy Thanksgiving! 
EXECUTIVE SESSION

There was no Executive Session to offer. 

ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Small’s second, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn meeting at 11:06 a.m.
_________________________



__________________________

Chair, Michael Kastner 




Date

Without Corrections ______



With Corrections ______ 
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